Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

January 19, 2000

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Dale Donovan, Lawrence Gallagher and Peter Hall.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

The Board met with members of the Shellfish Advisory Committee including Chris Merle, Jim O’Connell, Rich Bartke, Barbara Austin, Andy Kotch and Shellfish Constable Richard Dickey.  The Committee indicated that they need clerical help to complete the Shellfish Management Plan and that they hope to complete it by the end of January.

Bob Wallace, President of the Massachusetts Aquaculture Association, supported the balanced use of the coastal zone noting that birds should be considered.

Bob Prescott introduced the Audubon slide show regarding turtles and shore birds.  Discussion included:

1) Diamondback Terrapin study started in 1989 – Lt. Island is a major nesting area

· Missing age group – no turtles less than five years old found

· Increase in traffic accidents with turtles

· Some turtles get caught in netting

· Netting that is properly deployed is not a threat

· Problems are land-based not water-based (e.g. vehicles)

· Striped bass has tripled in the last few years and bass eat small turtles

· Need to have beach clean-up each spring (has not been done during the last 5 years)

· Upland development is a major factor that hurts turtles

· Control study:  The Audubon Sanctuary

· Four sub-populations that do not migrate or relocate

2) Shorebirds Abundance, Distribution and Disturbance in Wellfleet Harbor (Kathy Tuxbury)

· Strong correlation between disturbance level and the number of bird species

· Negative association between disturbances and the number of birds

· Lt. Island is a critical feeding site for migrating birds

· 2,300 areas of tidal flats in Harbor

· Birds eat sand shrimp in nets when people not around

Ann Wood asked questions and discussion continued.

The Board thanked all.
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The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.









Respectfully submitted,









William K. Dugan









Town Administrator

Howard Grossman, Chair          Jeffrey White                          Dale Donovan

Lawrence Gallagher                   Peter Hall

